


 

 

Board of Trustees’ meeting.  If any Board member knows of any conflict of interest or appearance of 

conflict with respect to any matter coming before the Board of Trustees at this meeting, the conflict or 
appearance of conflict should be identified at this time.”  

 

Chair Roberts reminded the board that the meeting was a public meeting and is being recorded, via the 

Zoom platform, and is being livestreamed.  

 

LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT  

Chair Roberts read the Land Acknowledgement as follows:  
“The Western Carolina University campus is situated within the ancestral homelands of the Eastern Band 

of Cherokee Indians. At WCU our work seeks to embrace and connect to this Cherokee landscape as we 

work to reinforce our mission at WCU. We will work to actively engage our community with the 
extraordinary indigenous identity and culture of this special place.”  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
Chair Roberts asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the December 3, 2021, Regular Session, 
Board of Trustees meeting (TAB B-1). Mr. Brawley made a motion to approve the minutes. Mrs. Greeley 

seconded the motion. The minutes were unanimously approved. 

 

COMMENTS FROM CHANCELLOR KELLI R. BROWN 

Chancellor Brown welcomed the Trustees, Executive Council, and the Faculty Senate and Staff Senate 

Chairs and Senators who joined the meeting in person, or via livestream or Zoom. Chancellor Brown also 
welcomed faculty and staff and members of the news media and others who participated, via livestream.  

 

Chancellor Brown provided a post pandemic and mask update. She shared that during the WCU 

Foundation Board meeting, the Board discussed Western Carolina University in a post pandemic world 
and what we want to showcase moving forward and noted that one of the most crucial things Western 

Carolina University wants to focus on is reclaiming its culture. She mentioned that on February 17, 

Governor Cooper encouraged schools and local governments across North Carolina to end their mask 
mandates and on February 25, President Hans asked all UNC campuses to begin shifting their mask 

policies and that she elected late last week to lift WCU’s mask requirement in all areas of campus except 

the University Health Center operations and on the Cat Tran. Chancellor Brown noted that if the federal 

regulations related to masks on public transit sunset on March 18 as expected, masks will then become 
optional on Cat Tran as well.  

 

Chancellor Brown provided a Legislative Update. She noted that Christy Agner, WCU’s new government 
relations liaison, attended the AGT committee meeting, and she hopes that Trustees will get to know her 

very well. She shared that Ms. Agner has already been to Raleigh to advocate for WCU and has worked 

with campus leaders to finalize the legislative agenda for consideration by Trustees. Chancellor Brown 
reminded the Trustees that the last budget passed by the NC General Assembly was the best budget in a 

decade for the UNC System and WCU benefitted greatly from that budget. She asked the Trustees to take 

the opportunity to thank any legislators they know or meet, as they are our partners in this public 

enterprise and we appreciate their recognition of our many needs to better meet North Carolina’s 
educational attainment goals. She shared that it is imperative that WCU is positioned to meet the 

educational needs of our region and our state. She shared that first and foremost, advocating for the 

resources we need to attract and retain the best talent of faculty and staff will be continued. She noted that 
she is grateful for the legislative increases provided in the last budget and our legislators deserve our 

gratitude. Chancellor Brown noted that in addition to the salary increases provided by the state, WCU 

used $1.7M of its own resources to address salary equity and compression as recommended by our faculty 
and staff salary committees. She noted that availability of merit scholarships needs to be addressed to 

retain students in WNC. She discussed the final legislative priority, engineering, and noted that WCU is 



 

 

home to the only public College of Engineering in North Carolina west of I-77. She mentioned that WCU 

is well-positioned to deliver more engineers, but the outdated facilities hinder the ability to expand to 
meet current and future needs.  

 

Chancellor Brown provided a UNC Board of Governors update. She noted that at the last UNC Board of 

Governors meeting on Feb. 23-24, WCU had several items on the table for consideration. She reported 
that the Athletics Fee was approved, allowing WCU to begin next steps related to master planning around 

our outdated athletics facilities. She noted that we must do what we can to keep costs low for our students 

and to work towards a long-term, sustainable method for funding athletics, as Intercollegiate athletics is 
an essential part of the total student experience at WCU.  

 

Chancellor Brown shared that WCU received official word at the BOG meeting that our out-of-state 
numbers in Fall 2021’s incoming class did not exceed the 18% system cap on out of state enrollment and 

that she was able to articulate the ongoing challenge that WCU faces in meeting regional needs while not 

exceeding the cap. Chancellor Brown shared that the board also had further discussions about the 

proposed revisions to the UNC Funding Model and a final discussion and vote will be held at their April 
Meeting. Chancellor Brown reminded the Trustees that the UNC Board of Governors will be holding 

their April 2022 meeting here at WCU on April 5-7, 2022, and encouraged Trustees to attend.  

 
Chancellor Brown mentioned that the Board of Governors will consider revisions to institutional mission 

statements during their July 2022 meeting. She noted that she has asked Provost Richard Starnes and 

Chief of Staff Melissa Wargo to lead a campus task force to complete this task in an expedited fashion. 
She charged the group to update WCU’s mission statement to clarify WCU’s role as a leader in college 

access and affordability and to emphasize our identity as the regional comprehensive university serving 

far western North Carolina, including the greater Asheville-Hendersonville area. She shared that she 





 

 

Chair Roberts reminded the Trustees of 





 

 

 

Mr. Cooper shared that a



 

 

Ms. Hopkins gave an update and provided materials on the Staff Senate Initiatives including Leadership 



 

 

Academic Affairs and Personnel Committee recommended to the full board the approval of the Salary 

Increases for SAAO Tier 1 Employees. The motion comes from committee and does not require a second. 
The Salary Increases for SAAO Tier 1 Employees were unanimously approved.  

 

COMMENTS FROM CHAIR ROBERTS 

Chair Roberts asked the Trustees to thank the legislators for passing the budget. Chair Roberts thanked 
the Trustees for their consideration on attending the April 6-7, 2022, Board of Governors meeting. He 

reminded the Trustees of the Spring Commencement and Honoring Our Promise Tour dates. He shared 

information on the SoCon Basketball Tournament.  
 

ADJOURNMENT 

Chair Roberts asked for a motion and a second to adjourn. Motion to adjourn from Mr. Robinson and a 
second from Mr. Cooper. The motion was unanimously approved by board.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 am.   

 


